
 

Police Report – July 2015 
 
 

Crime Alert 
During July we received 339 calls to our control room from members of the 
public across the three parishes.  
Several reports were made to police regarding theft of plant pots and 
garden accessories, these calls were from all three parishes however it 
was predominately reported in LFE. Please be vigilant that these crimes 
are occurring quite often and please report anything suspicious on 101.  
In light of the recent news in Calais and Dover regarding migrants trying to 
enter the country we as a beat have also seen an increase in reports of 
stowaways aboard HGV’s at both LFE services and Glenfield Mill Lane, in 
each case the stowaways were arrested for immigration offences and 
were dealt with accordingly.  
Vehicle crime on a whole seems to be down which is a great result, 
however still continue to take all property out of your vehicle and ensure 
you are securing your vehicles overnight.  
Several Burglaries were reported throughout July with the method of entry 
continuing to be into the top floor of properties via flat roofs and forcing 
windows. If your property has a flat roof, please assess how easy it is to 
climb onto it, remove anything away from the walls that can be used as a 
climbing point and consider painting anti vandal paint around the edge of 
the roof to act as a deterrent.  
 

 
ASB 

There were 14 ASB issues reported to the police during July. In response 
to the drug taking on Ellis Park the previous month, during July we carried 
out targeted patrols using trained drug dogs to try and catch the offenders. 
Several young persons were searched.  
Reports continue from members of the public in relation to anti- social 
behavior around Forest Park LFE, issues there seem to have now spilled 
out onto the new David Wilson building site where we have received 
reports from the site manager that young persons are breaking into the 
site, causing damage, or are throwing missiles from the park causing 
damage to the new roofs. The beat team is working towards obtaining the 
ID of the offenders involved.  
 
 



 

Street Surgery  
 

Officers will be visiting residents on Holmfield Avenue West, Leicester 
Forest East between 5pm - 7pm on Thursday 10th September. 

This will give residents the opportunity to meet their local beat officers. 

 

 
 


